
 

  

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     ‘Growing together at the Heart of God’s Community’   

       12th September 2025 - Our “Value for life” is “Truthfulness”.        
           The value of Truthfulness: "The truth will set you free". John 8:32 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
          
 

Head Teacher’s Hello                                                       

Dear all, 

Well, the weather certainly doesn’t know what to do…with that in mind please can you 

make sure children bring a coat with them especially as it is starting to get colder.  

We have all been busy this week settling into the routine of school                                    

life and on Thursday all joined our fellow LDST schools online for                                   

collective worship. It was lovely to know we are part of large                                               

collection of schools.  

Mr Augustine’s football club got off to a great start last Friday                                                                         

after school and the children told me some of the names they are                                          

considering for the team … was Glazebury Goats! I must admit I                                                                  

was confused and asked “what made you think of goats! I was                                                                          

certainly surprised when the children told me it means                                                       

Greatest of all times…GOATS…you learn something new every day.                                        

I look forward to learning some more with our lovely children next week. Mrs Mowbray 

 

 

 

 

                                                                             

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

    
 

            

 

Week in pictures…  

 

Teaching a 

Knowledge 

rich 

curriculum 

Nursery: ART 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 2: PHSE 

 

 

 

 

Class 3: English 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 4: WWII 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 We are a church  

school…  

We have been exploring what                                                                                      

it means to be truthful 

 



 
 
 

           
 

 
     
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Glazebury Governors 
Chair of Governors – Dave Beechey 
Head Teacher – Mrs K Mowbray 
Staff Governor – Mr S Sharma 
Parent Governor – Mrs A Wilcock 
Parent Governor – Mrs J Morgan 
Foundation Governors – Sara Makepeace-~Taylor, Stuart Roberts-Tighe, James Towey, Dave Clifton 
 
If you wish to contact them, you can do so via the school email address: 
glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk  
Do you think you might like to be a Governor. We have a vacancy for Parent Governor – refer to the letter 
sent out this week. The closing date for applications is 15 September 2025. 
 

 

 

     

Learn, Love and Achieve with Jesus … 

 

What is our LDST Promise to the children 

 in our school? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Trust’s Prayer  
Heavenly Father, 

Let peace, friendship and love grow in our schools. 

Send the Holy Spirit to give excellence to our learning, 

love to our actions and joy to our worship. 

Guide us to help others, so that we may all 

Learn, Love and Achieve, 

Together with Jesus. 

Amen 

 

‘Peep into Glazebury History from Logbooks - We are in possession of our school logbooks that date 

back to July 8th 1873, before we were even in our school building in 1882. We thought we would 

share some of the accounts with you each week. 

.    

 

 

 

1905- June 9th- Spoke to children about trespassing in corn and meadow 

grass having had complaints from a neighbouring farmer. 

1905-June 29th – closed the school for holidays 

1905-July 24th  - reopened the school. 

1905-July29th – Drill not taken today due to hot and oppressive weather. 

mailto:glazeburyprimary@ldst.org.uk


       
 

 
 
 
 

We are sorry to say that we have 

cancelled our welcome BBQ due to poor 

weather HOWEVER have worked with 

the PTA to come up with at raft of 

events for the autumn term which we 

hope to share with you over the coming 

weeks please also look at the date list 

to see upcoming school events  
 

 

 
Admissions to Reception Class 2026 
Please refer to the letter sent out earlier this week, if you 
require any further information, please speak to  
Mrs Holcroft. 

 
If your child was born between 1 September 2021 and 31 
August 2022, he/she is due to start reception class in 
September 2026.  
To apply for a Reception Class place for September 2026, 
you will need to register your family’s details using the 
Citizen Portal and then complete an online application 
form.  
The on-line facility will be available from Monday 1 
September 2025 until midnight on Thursday 15 January 
2026.  
If you do not live in Warrington, you need to apply 
through the local authority you pay your council tax to. 
Please visit your home local authority website for 
information. 
 

School Uniform  
Glazebury uniform can be purchased from 
Touchline via online orders or Rainbow 
Uniform which is on Leigh Market, 
unbranded uniform can be purchased 
from most high street supermarkets. 
Also, Uniformity Project in Spinners Mill 
in Leigh now have recycled good quality 
uniform including Glazebury branded 
uniform – make a visit and save money 
and the environment. 

 

 
Important Date list – see attached Autumn Term. 
Hopefully, this will give an overview of fun events 
happening this half term and help you plan time 
you may need to allocate to ensure you can 
attend. However, please note dates may change 
during the term so keep your eye on it to ensure 
you don’t miss out. 

 

MacMillan Coffee Event  

Advanced warning “Get baking”…or 

bring in shop bought cakes for our 

fabulous coffee event to be held on 

Friday 26th September at 2.15pm. 

Please support the school in raising as 

much money as possible for this 

wonderful charity. Mr Sharma is 

organising a staff bake off too!! Please 

remember we are a nut free school and 

cakes that contain nuts must not be 

brought into school.

 

 

TRANSFER TO SECONDARY SCHOOL – SEPTEMBER 2026 

Parents/carers of children who have just made the transition into Year 6 in your school will need to 

apply for a secondary school place for their child for September 2026 entry. The online application form 

will be available for parents/carers to apply from 1 September 2025 until midnight on 31 October 2025.  

 

Please remember we are a nut free school, we have children in 

school with nut allergies, therefore please ensure your child’s 

snack and packed lunch do not contain any nuts and check 

ingredients if you are not sure.  

 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

WELLIES WANTED! 

If you have any old wellies that you no longer need, please can you donate them to our 

nursery children so they can make and grow a lovely welly flower wall. 

Thank you. 

 

 
 

We wanted to share this fantastic achievement; Eleanor has earned her first swimming certificate and 

swimming badge. After being terrified of the water she got her 10M after just 5 lessons. 

 

We are all very proud of her, well done Eleanor. 

 

 

 

 

School Meals  

                                                           

We have been informed by Warrington Borough Council that from 1st October 2025 school meals 

are set to rise by 25pence from £2.80 to £3.05, resulting in an overall weekly increase of £1.25 per 

child.  The council have advised for several years they been subsidising the service to continue to 

support Warrington families during the continued economic crisis. However, this funding subsidy was 

not intended to be a long-term solution, and they now need to increase the price of our school meals.  

They remain fully committed to offering the best possible food options for our local children. The three 

weekly rolling menus detailing each day’s main course and dessert, with the additional daily offer of a 

vegetarian option and/or jacket potato, will remain in place. They will therefore continue to provide a 

high-quality service that delivers healthy, nutritious meals, caters for all allergens and dietary 

requirements and is served in a safe environment on our school premises.   

 

  

 



 

 
 

 

 

                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Ethos Committee 

We are pleased to introduce our brand 

new Ethos Committee for 2025-2026 

voted for by our children and staff to 

represent the class’s voice.  

Congratulations to all our Ethos 

Committee members and best of luck 

with our projects in the coming year. 

Heidi – Reception, Mila – year 1,  

Rosie – year 2, Jack C – year 3 

Sienna – year 4,  

Riley & Charlie – year 5, 

Gemima & Eva – year 6. 

 

Well done! 

School Council 

We are pleased to introduce our newly elected School 
Council for 2025-2026. 
  
Ella  - (R), Spencer - (Y1),  
Ellie – (Y2), Genevieve – (Y3),  
Betty – (Y4), Guinevere – (Y4),  
Vincent – (Y5), Oliver G – (Y6). 

They were voted in by their class members to represent 

their classes voice and are looking forward to tackling 
issues within our school and local community, raising 
awareness and organising fund raising opportunities 
throughout the year.  

Congratulations to all our councillors and best of luck 
in representing your classes. 

Well done! 

 

 

 

 

Ella – Reception, Spencer – year 1, Ellie – year 2, 

Genevieve – year 3, Guinevere – year 4, Betty – Year 

4, Vincent – year 5, Oliver G – year 6. 

Head Boy and Head Girl 

Congratulations to our 2025-26 Head Boy and Head Girl 

Head Boy – Lewis - Year 6. Head Girl – Libby - Year 6 

Well done! 

 

Attendance Officers 

Congratulations to our new Attendance 

Officers for 2025-2026 

Jaxx – Year 6 

George – Year 5 

Well done! 



 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
6th September – Bella - Nursery 

6th September – Alexander - Nursery 

12th September – Charlie – Year 2   
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 Ellie (Y2) for being the perfect role model to the younger children.  
Helping them with their plates and showing them what to do.  

 

 

Active Sport               
Alice and Sebastian  

Well done you have been awarded Star of the Day. 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

             

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Head Teacher  

 
Alexander C 

for sharing use of the new fire engine bike with 

others with a smile. 

Jack 

for showing his kindness with friends and 

sharing resources. 

Tilly 

for sharing the love heart sign to show caring, 

makes me smile every time. 

Esmae 

for helping a friend when they were sad 

showing kindness. 

Benjamin 

for sharing his wonderful handwriting  

with me. I am proud of you. 

Alexander T 

for being so polite especially at lunchtimes to 

staff and friends. I am proud of you. 

Charlie 

for showing wonderful learning behaviour, 

especially in science. I am proud of you. 

Violet 

for being a wonderful year 6 role model already, 

especially with our younger children. 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
Personal Development Award 

 
Bonnie 

for showing kindness to her friends, we are so 

proud of you.. 

Heidi 

for amazing phonics and always being on task. 

Joe 

for being a fantastic member of year 1 and  

a kind friend. 

Harry 

for trying hard in lessons, being focussed and 

mature. 

Guinevere 

for being such a super role model in our class. 

Wonderful. 

Henry 

for a terrific start to year 3, positive, engaged, 

and enthusiastic. 

Annabelle S 

for working hard and getting involved in class 

discussions. 

Eva 

for working diligently all week. 

 

Golden Tickets 

Nursery – Well done to all our nursery children who all received a golden ticket this week. 

Reception – Heidi and Zora 

Class 2-1 – All the children have received a golden ticket – well done class 2-1 

Class 2-2 – Well done class 2-2 you all have a golden ticket this week. 

Class 3 – Albert, Alexander, Alice, Benjamin, Betty, Evie, Fynn, Genevieve, Guinevere, Henry, Jack, Jayden, 

Lucas, Ruan, Sebastian, Shea, Silver-Savannah. 

 Class 4 – Everyone in class 4 received a golden ticket this week – well done! 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ATTENDANCE 
 

Whole school attendance so far, this academic year is 98.3%. 
Glazebury School attendance target is 97% 

Attendance for week starting Monday 8th September 2025 – 97.7% 

Attendance in our classes 

Miss Carroll - Reception attendance 98.1%  

Miss Foster - Year 1 attendance 93.8%  

Mrs Tate - Year 2 attendance 95.9% 

Mrs Goman- Year 3 attendance 98.5%  

Mrs Goman- Year 4 attendance 98.5% 

Mr Sharma - Year 5 attendance 100% Well done! 

Mr Sharma - Year 6 attendance 100% Well done! 

Is my child too ill for school? 
It can be tricky deciding whether to keep your child off school or nursery when they are unwell. 
There are government guidelines for schools and nurseries, these say when children should be 
kept off school and when they shouldn't.  https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-
for-school If you do keep your child at home, it's important to phone school or nursery daily.  
 

                    

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school

